## Notes of Finance & General Purposes Committee of 6 March 2023 for presentation to full council on 20 March 2023

The key points to note from the F&GP meeting were:

- A lengthy discussion on whether charges should be introduced for parking in the Village Hall car park to deal with its over-use versus the needs of the users of the Village Hall and recreation ground. Further information to be sought.
- Authorisation of expenses and thanks to District Cllr Poulter for her grant for planting costs
- Quote required to repair the damaged children's play slide
- Village Hall car park potholes Clerk to arrange emergency repairs and discuss costs with the VH CIO
- Simons Cross playing field car park Clerk to contact Youth Football Club to discuss the option of the parish council supplying materials to repair the potholes if the FC agree to spread the material
- Governance documents discussed and agreed to present to full Council
- FOI reminder to councillors that their emails, even from a private email address, would need to be accessible if required from an FOI request
- Agreement to proposal that the new council after the May elections be given council email addresses

David Chenery Chair F&GP Committee 15/3/23